

A. Choose A, B, C, or D, for the correct answer.

The following text is for questions 1 to 4.

Last Sunday afternoon, Putri and I were spending our spare time in the living room when a person knocked at the door. It was apparently Aunt Kanaya. She came to visit us.

Aunt Kanaya is a tailor and fashion vlogger. She has a boutique where she makes and displays her works. She told us that she just returned from Yogyakarta where she stayed for three days. She shared her experience while visiting the city. We loved to hear her story.

Then, Aunt Kanaya gave us two gifts, each for one of us. We opened the gifts and were excited to see what we got. They are clothes made from woven *lurik*, traditional fabrics with a motif of small and longitudinal stripes made from rough woven cotton.

We ended our conversation when my aunt helped my mother cook in the kitchen.

- 1.** What is the text about?
- A travel story
  - A wonderful guest
  - A brother and sister
  - Traditional clothes
- 2.** What did the writer, Putri, and Aunt Kanaya mostly talk about?
- Gifts from Aunt Kanaya
  - Aunt Kanaya's fashion collection
  - Aunt Kanaya's experience in Yogyakarta
  - The writer and Putri's opinions about woven *lurik* clothes
- 3.** From the text we know that Aunt Kanaya \_\_\_\_\_.
- makes clothes for her living
  - likes to buy gifts for her relatives
  - spends most of her time in different places
  - will make videos of her travel experiences
- 4.** The underlined word in sentence "... Putri and Rama were spending their spare time in the living room ...." (paragraph 1) is similar in meaning to \_\_\_\_\_.

- long
- limited
- leisure
- adequate

The following dialog is for questions 5 to 7.

Tita : I didn't see you at the painting course yesterday. Did something happen to you?

Dimas : Well, a misfortune happened to me yesterday.

Tita : Would you like to share it with me?

Dimas : O.K. I was actually on my way to the painting course yesterday. I was afraid that I would be late, so I decided to pass the basketball court to cut the route. While I was passing the basketball court, I heard noises from the court. Few people shouted, "Watch out!" When I turned to the crowd, I saw a basketball flying towards me and I didn't have time to dodge it. The ball hit my head and I fell. People helped me and took me to the health center. The doctor said I was okay, so I decided to go home.

Tita : That's very unfortunate. I don't know what to say, but I hope that won't happen again to you.

Dimas : Thanks, Tita.

**5.** What happened to Dimas yesterday?

- He was late for a basketball practice.
- He came late to the painting course.
- He had his health examined.
- He just had a bad day.

**6.** Why did Dimas pass the basketball court?

- He wanted to arrive at the course soon.
- He promised to fetch a friend at the court.
- He intended to play basketball first.
- He wanted to attend a basketball practice.

**7.** How does Tita feel after listening to Dimas story?

- She's worried about him.
- She feels confused.
- She feels sorry for him.
- She feels upset with him.

**The following text is for questions 8 to 10.**

My family held a house-warming party last night. My parents decided to move to a new place in order to get closer to my grandparents. We only invited ten neighbors due to the social restriction.

I helped my parents prepare everything for the event. First, I moved some furniture. I put several chairs and tables in front of the house for the guests, and the rest in the backyard for my family. After that, I laid the carpet in the living room for the guests to sit on.

During the party, all the guests wore face masks. I helped my dad serve the guests. I delivered snacks and drinks, then meals at last. The guests enjoyed the feast.

After the party, I cleaned the house and put the furniture back. It was a busy day.

8. Who attended the party?
- A. The writer's grandparents
  - B. The writer's relatives
  - C. The people living nearby
  - D. The writer's father's colleagues
9. Why did the writer and his/her family move to a new house?
- A. Their old house was small.
  - B. They longed for a quieter place.
  - C. They needed a larger house.
  - D. They lived far from grandparents' house.

10. What will the writer probably feel after the party?
- A. Upset
  - B. Hungry
  - C. Sleepy
  - D. Exhausted

**The following dialog is for questions 11 to 13.**

Irfan : Wow! This picture looks awesome. How did you take it?

Emma : I took it with my smartphone.

Irfan : Did you? My phone is the same as yours, but I never get such good pictures.

Emma : I made some changes on the camera setting.

Irfan : How did you set it?

Emma : First, I changed the mode into HD. Then, I adjusted the lighting on the phone camera and around the object. To get a detailed image, I lowered the ISO to 100. The rest was just looking for the right angle.

Irfan : Wow! I never do that with my phone.

Emma : Why don't you give it a try?

Irfan : All right. Can you show me how?

Emma : Sure.

11. What is the dialog about?
- A. Adjusting a smartphone
  - B. Setting a phone camera
  - C. Taking a picture
  - D. Looking for photo objects
12. How did Irfan react to Emma's photograph?
- A. Amazed
  - B. Touched
  - C. Surprised
  - D. Satisfied
13. From the dialog we know that \_\_\_\_.
- A. Emma's smartphone is better than Irfan's
  - B. Emma is more skilful than Irfan at photography
  - C. Irfan's smartphone is better than Emma's
  - D. Irfan is more skilful than Emma at photography

**For numbers 14 to 16, complete the sentences with suitable words.**

14. Fikri \_\_\_\_\_ to bring his laptop to school last Wednesday.
- A. was forgetting
  - B. is forgetting
  - C. forgot
  - D. forgets
15. My school \_\_\_\_\_ a video competition and a charity day to celebrate its anniversary two days ago.
- A. was holding
  - B. was held
  - C. holds
  - D. held
16. Fadil \_\_\_\_\_ six years old when he won the first karate competition.
- A. be
  - B. been
  - C. was
  - D. were

**The following text is for questions 17 to 20.**

I went to a central library, located near the city square, last Saturday. I went there with my cousins, Nia and Reza. We left home at 10 AM. It took 30 minutes to get there by public transport. It was not crowded due to the government's regulation to limit the number of visitors during the pandemic.

Nia and I went directly to the fiction section to find the novels we wanted to read, while Reza headed to the science section. Reza looked for reference books for his assignments. After getting the books, we looked for comfortable seats to read. I enjoyed reading there because the place was quiet and the novel collection was complete.

We spent two hours there. We left after having lunch at the cafeteria next to the library.

17. The writer spent his/her weekend \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. in a library  
 B. in a city square  
 C. in a cafeteria  
 D. at home
18. "It was not crowded due to the government's regulation ...." (Paragraph 1)  
 The similar meaning of the underlined word is \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. swift                      B. rigid  
 C. noisy                      D. vivid
19. Why did the writer enjoy his/her activity in the library?  
 A. The library was quiet.  
 B. The library is near the city square.  
 C. The library has a cafeteria.  
 D. The library is easy to reach.
20. "We spent two hours there." (Last paragraph)  
 The word 'there' refers to \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. the cafeteria  
 B. the library  
 C. the city square  
 D. the speaker's house

**B. Fill in the blanks based on the following text correctly.**

When I was at elementary school, English was a challenging lesson for me. I had always studied hard; nevertheless, I still received red marks.

My father understood that it was because of my inability in memorizing English words. So, he made me a list of words, such as adjectives and verbs. He asked me to stick it on the wall near my study table so that I read and memorized the words every day. Besides, he would always dictate several words that I had pronounce and spell. It happened for months. In spite of being forced to read and spell words, I was happy. As a result, my vocabulary improved very significantly.

Since then, I can do English homework or assignments easily. Gradually, I can speak English and it helps me a lot at junior high school. My father is so proud of me. Now, English has become one of my favorite subjects.

I am really grateful for having a good and attentive father.

1. The text is about \_\_\_\_\_.
2. The writer received bad marks because \_\_\_\_\_.
3. The writer experienced it when \_\_\_\_\_.
4. The writer felt \_\_\_\_\_ to have such an experience.
5. The writer's father is proud of him/her because \_\_\_\_\_.

Good Luck